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Camphor-Korean Fellowship Scheduled



Camphor Memorial United Methodist Church and First Korean 
Presbyterian Church of Philadelphia will celebrate their 16th annual fellowship in a joint worship and fellowship program with 14 other ethnic congregations on Sunday, April 25, 3 to 6 p.m. at the First Korean Presbyterian Church of Philadelphia, 770-800 W. Tabor Rd., Philadelphia.


In keeping with First Korean’s goal in 2004 “to love our neighbors in this land,” the program will bring together the following churches in an afternoon of joint worship and praise with multi-ethnic and cultural dimensions: Lindley United Methodist Church (Rev. Esdras Seda), First Presbyterian Church of Olney (Rev. Bruce Becker), Oasis Tabernacle (Rev. Timothy Joyce), Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church of Olney (Rev. Leah McDowell), First Filipino Baptist Church (Rev. Kit Anotado), Vietnamese Alliance Church (Rev. Dao Viet Tien), Grace Trinity NNN-Multi Cultural Ethnic India Church (Rev. Soans), Power House of God (Rev. Jeffrey Knight), Cambodian Church (Rev. Vibol Touch), New Jerusalem Church of God in Christ Jesus Apostolic (Rev. Valentine Archibald), Cedar Grove Church (Rev. Philip Fisher), Japanese Christian Church of Philadelphia (Rev. Benjamin Murata), Saints Tabernacle Community Church (Rev. Clifford Liu), Camphor Memorial United Methodist Church (Rev. Gary Meekins), and First Korean Presbyterian Church of Philadelphia (Rev. Manwoo Kim). 

Each church will present a short praise or cultural program and everyone is invited to wear cultural or traditional attire. The pastors of the churches will also come together in a song of praise. There will be plenty of Korean food and ethnic desserts for all to enjoy. 

The Camphor-First Korean Fellowship began in 1988 while Rev. Paul Kim was Associate Pastor at Camphor pursuant to a special cross-cultural pulpit appointment by the Eastern Pennsylvania Conference of the United Methodist Church. The African-American congregation at Camphor Memorial received Rev. Kim and his family with open arms. 

The first special afternoon service consisted of music presented by the talented choirs and musical ensembles of both churches in Korean and English languages and then the combined singing of the choirs and congregation of songs ranging from English hymns, African-American spirituals, and contemporary Christian gospel to folk music. The service was followed with a banquet of Korean entrees and Soul Food desserts. Since then, similar worship and fellowship services have been held annually on the fourth Sunday in April at First Korean Presbyterian and Camphor Memorial UMC in alternating years.






Submitted by Carol Black Adams

Ever wonder about the abbreviation A.S.A.P.?


Ever wonder about the abbreviation A.S.A.P.? Generally we think of it in terms of even more hurry and stress in our lives. Maybe if we think of this abbreviation in a different manner, we will begin to find a new way to deal with those rough days along the way. 

There's work to do, deadlines to meet;

You've got no time to spare,

But as you hurry and scurry-

ASAP - ALWAYS SAY A PRAYER

In the midst of family chaos,

"Quality time" is rare.

Do your best; let God do the rest-

ASAP - ALWAYS SAY A PRAYER.

It may seem like your worries

Are more than you can bear.

Slow down and take a breather-

ASAP - ALWAYS SAY A PRAYER

God knows how stressful life is;

He wants to ease our cares,

And He'll respond to all your needs

A.S.A.P. - ALWAYS SAY A PRAYER.





Submitted: EPA Conf. Coord. Older Adult Ministry, D. Burnett

President signs the Social Security Protection Act


President George W. Bush recently signed HR 743 into law, establishing a new protection for seniors by increasing oversight of “representative payees” who manage Social Security benefits for beneficiaries unable to handle their own affairs.


The bill will deter program fraud, waste, and abuses by protecting beneficiaries from representative payees who misuse benefits. The Social Security Administration will be authorized to withhold tax refunds and use collection agencies and other tools to recover benefits.


The law will also will impose monetary penalties on those who misuse benefits, and bar people who have been convicted of an offense and served at least a year in prison from being representative payees, as well. 





Submitted: EPA Conf. Coord. Older Adult Ministry, D. Burnett
Black United Methodists address lack of youth in church

By David Malloy* 



ATLANTIC CITY, NJ (UMNS) - Members of the United Methodist Church's Black caucus are taking aim at a problem found throughout mainline denominations: the absence of young people in the pews.


African-American young people often bemoan that elders will not give them a chance in leadership and that their cultures and perspectives are not respected, so they go to other churches where they feel counted, according to members of Black Methodists for Church Renewal. Young people also say that churches must make more use of visual media and computer technology to attract young people and to enhance worship and other ministries. 


"I'm scared," said Rev. William B. McClain, professor of preaching at Wesley Theological Seminary in Washington. Speaking to 500 caucus members at their March 24-27 meeting, he said, "I go around to our churches and find out we have no young people. … We need new and younger leadership not because they are young but because they may have new vision," 


In an effort to bring youth back to Black United Methodist churches, the caucus plans to implement a youth and young adult resource center that would help youth teach and empower each other and receive mentoring from adults.


Black Methodists for Church Renewal, the denomination's official black caucus, was organized in 1968 as a forum to define issues and develop strategies for change within the United Methodist Church. It aims to empower Black Methodists for effective witness and service; involve them in the struggle for economic justice; and expose racism at all levels of the church, its agencies and related institutions.



United Methodists pay homage to African Americans who stayed
A UMNS Report by Linda Green*

Delegates to the 2004 General Conference will both celebrate the African American witness and presence within the United Methodist Church today and recognize “those who stayed” in spite of racism.


On April 30, the nearly 1,000 delegates to the denomination’s top legislative assembly in Pittsburgh will participate in a “Service of Appreciation” recognizing, honoring and celebrating those African Americans who remained as members of the former Methodist Episcopal Church and other predecessor Methodist bodies in spite of the racial indignities that occurred in a segregated structure.


The service will celebrate God’s presence in the life of the church, recognize wounds and encourage healing, according to a purpose statement. It will be one of many activities for delegates attending the April 27-May 7 assembly.


In 2000, General Conference delegates participated in an “acts of repentance” service, acknowledging the racism that caused Blacks to leave the denomination in the 18th and 19th century. But no mention was made of the African Americans who stayed, said Black Methodists for Church Renewal, a 37-year-old national caucus that promotes advocacy and leadership development. 

The caucus expressed its concern about the omission to the United Methodist Commission on Christian Unity and Interreligious Concerns, which organized the 2000 service and related resources for annual (regional) conferences.


It also created a document, “The Problem with Repentance,” with four recommendations, including the idea of the service of appreciation.


“While we (the church) recognized the injustice done toward those who left, we did not recognize the injustice done to those who stayed in the acts of repentance service,” said the Rev. Renita Thomas, associate director for church development for the North Georgia Annual (regional) Conference and a caucus member. “If we are going to get our house in order, then we ought to start in the house.”

Eastern Pa. Conference OnLine

Workshop on Sharing


Sharing workshops will be held at the Hopewell UMC May 15, 11:30am to 1:30 p.m. The event will include sharing experiences, learnings and best practices. Topics will include Youth Ministries, Hospitality, Contemporary Worship & Music, Ministry with Team Leadership, Children's ministries and Adult Discipline For registration information call 610-269-1545 or email hopewell@hopewellumc.org Hopewell United Methodist Church is located in Downingtown PA. 

Assembly delegates will fast to feed Pittsburgh’s hungry


The nearly 1,000 delegates to the United Methodist legislative conference in Pittsburgh are being asked to forgo one meal during the first week of the conference and contribute the estimated cost — $10 — to relief of the hungry in the city and the surrounding area. The United Methodist Commission on United Methodist Men and the Society of St. Andrew are calling on delegates to General Conference, April 27-May 7, to fast one meal to help feed the city’s poor. For information about the society, call (800) 333-4597, write to sosausa@endhunger.org or visit www.endhunger.org online. 
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Events


   Hosier Luncheon


The 30th Harry Hosier Scholarship & Award Luncheon will be held on Saturday, May 15, at the: Adam’s Mark Hotel, City Line & Monument Rd. Harry Hosier Honorees are Rev. Dr. William Staton Jr., Preacher of the Year, and Rev. Dr. William Gary George, Grace UMC. Tickets are $40. 215-739-1306 or 215-244-7998 





   General Conference 


The UM General Conference will be held Tuesday, April 27 to Saturday, May 1 at the David Lawrence Convention Center, 1000 Fort Duquesne Blvd. in Pittsburgh, Pa.


Church law provides for a maximum of 1,000 delegates--half clergy, half lay. 
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We may not all believe exactly the same thing, but the people of the United Methodist Church believe in God and each other. If you’re searching for something to believe in, our hearts, our minds and our doors are always open.
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